Clayton State University – Faculty Senate Minutes
University Center Board Room UC 260 

Faculty Senate – 1/12/10
The Faculty Senate was called to order on this date at 11:20 by Chairman Steve Burnett.

Members Present

Gail Barnes, Stephen Burnett, Scott Butterfield, Joshua Dyer, Nikki Finlay, Anthony Giovannitti, Alex Hall, Ron Jackson, Cathy Jeffrey, Adam Kubik, Antoinette Miller, Judith Ogden, Junfeng Qu and David Williams.
Non-Members Present

John Campbell, Tom Eaves and James Sherwin,
Approval of Minutes

Prior minutes of the meeting held on November 24, 2009 were before Council for approval.  Motion made, seconded and approved.
REPORTS
Report from President

Interim President Hynes was unable to attend the meeting because of his required presence at the Board of Regents and relayed a written statement to Senate.  The key points were:

a) Kick off announcements will be made soon inviting campus participation in strategic planning, strategic enrollment management, branding and assessment of current communications, facilities master planning.  Senate is asked to encourage campus-wide participation and input;  
b) Budget Planning for FY 2011 – web site postings will provide some additional budget information for faculty and staff;

c) Dr. Hynes expressed his gratitude to faculty and staff for their participation in shared efforts to promote a successful future for CSU. 
Report from Provost

Dr. Crafton was not in attendance due to his required presence at the Board of Regents.


CAPC

Nikki Finley reported:

a) New Music Course – deferred until the next meeting;
b) Posthumous Degree Policy – The committee working on a policy for CSU has formed the decision that seniors in their last semester, completing successful coursework, being in good standing and upon petition by the dean of their respective school shall be awarded a Posthumous Degree.  Motion was made to approve the draft and forward to Dr. Crafton for approval, was seconded and approved;
c) Course Change in pre-requisites to Health and Fitness Management 4100, 3130 and 3140 were approved by CAPC.
UPC Report

Dr. Joshua Dyer reported no new information for the Senate from the UPC group.  They are currently working with Student Affairs on issues.
Report from Advising Council 
Mr. James reported no new information from Senate from the Advising Council.
New Business
Update on Student Evaluation Committee Progress:

Dr. Burnett provided Senate with copies of the IDEA Center’s Summary Evaluation of Teaching Effectiveness, Faculty Information Form and Student Reactions to Instruction and Courses forms.  This instrument gives faculty the opportunity to specify what objectives they have for a particular course, and should therefore provide more useful assessment data.  These forms are being proposed as faculty/course evaluations tools.  The results for faculty would provide comparisons within your school and other institutions.  The present policy of withholding grades from students not completing surveys will no longer be possible due to the fact that the surveys are not run through CSU’s website.
Further meetings on this topic will be held for faculty in the spring.

Discussion followed.
Roundtable Discussion Topics:

a)  Ad hoc P&T Committee meetings are scheduled for January 21 and January 28.  It is hoped that the P&T committee will have recommendations in approximately two months.
b) Dr. Eaves informed Senate that after the BOR meeting today:  1) a new guideline will be used for future course proposals, 2) each institution will be required to provide the System a new three year plan for new programs and 3) each institution will be required to post on their website a two year class schedule;

c) Dr. Eaves informed Senate that the President of Gordon College had resigned and a national search is underway.  This led to a discussion on the status of the presidency of CSU;

d) The Enrollment Management Report – this report distributed in December prompted the topic of reducing admissions standards as an alternative way of increasing enrollment – discussion followed.

e) Renovation Bids have been requested as of January 13 for the rehab of the BHS building;

f) A discussion was initiated on the spring commencement date being held prior to exams;

Motion was made, seconded and approved for Senate Chairman Burnett to request of the BOR when a CSU presidential search will be initiated. 
Faculty Senate was adjourned by motion made, seconded and approved.
The next scheduled Faculty Senate meeting will be Tuesday, January 26, 2010 at 11:15.
